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Dear Friends, 

I am proud to share the 2018 Report of Giving for Concord 
Children’s Center.  As I reflect on the success of this past year, I am 
reminded of other past successes and the vision we have for 
Concord Children’s Center going forward.

This year we enthusiastically acknowledge the 20 years since the 
CCC Board set out on an ambitious effort to build a new school at 
1300 Main Street. The journey from tenant at Harvey Wheeler to 
owning our own building at 1300 Main Street, opened in September 
2002, was truly an adventure. Successfully completing this project 
allowed CCC to continue to operate three sites and grow our 
programs. At the same time, we have been gradually rebuilding our 
reserves, much of which, along with a successful capital campaign, 
financed the construction of 1300 Main Street. Twenty years later, 
we remain financially stable, able to support our mission, and 
looking forward to the next 20 years.

It is my honor to have been part of the CCC legacy which now spans 
nearly 45 years.  Over this time we have served countless children 
and their families, shepherding generations through their early 
years.  CCC alumni parents Richard Wells and Kathleen Bailey put it 
very well in expressing their appreciation for the experience their 
children received at CCC:  “CCC gave our kids a great foundation, 
teaching them ways to see, approach, and care for their 
community and the world in a way that has served them very well 
on their journeys so far. When children learn to live this way, it 
improves their lives and leads to a more peaceful and caring 
world.”  

On behalf of the entire CCC community, I would like to thank those 
donors past and present who have contributed to our success. We 
are particularly greatful to those who made a gift durring the 
2017-2018 school year and happy to recognize them here. The 
generosity of our donors helps us to fulfill our mission of engaging, 
preparing, and inspiring today’s children.  We look forward to your 
continued support in building a bright future for children now and 
in the years to come. 

Concord Children’s Center Mission Statement

The mission of the Concord Children’s Center is to cultivate an intimate, 
welcoming community where children develop respectful relationships 
and inquisitive minds, build confidence in their individual gifts, and are 

engaged, prepared and inspired to learn.  

I invite you to spend time  reflecting on your family’s personal experience 
at CCC.    We are fortunate that you have chosen to join our community 
and allow us to partner with you in the development of your child.  We 
have much to be proud of and much to look forward to as we plan for the 
next four decades. 

Sincerely,
Pat Nelson
Executive Director



2017-2018 CCC Snapshot 

During the 2017-2018 school year, CCC served 242 children from 

189 families from 19 towns. Almost 80 percent of our families 

came from Concord.  Thanks to the generosity of the Concord-

Carlisle Community Chest, the Trinitarian Congregational Church, 

and the state voucher program, we were able to offer tuition 

assistance to 11 percent of our families. 
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2017-2018 Fundraising Events

Book Shop Fundraiser
Our annual fundraiser at the Concord Bookshop, a day when the Bookshop donates a 
portion of the day’s proceeds back to CCC, took place on November 18, 2017. The 
event was well-attended and raised $1,179.50, the most in the past five years. 

Family Ice Skating Party 
This year’s family ice skating party took place on Sunday, January 28, at Nashoba 
Valley Olympia. The theme of the party was “The Big Red Ice Skating Party” and 
featured an appearance by Clifford the Big Red Dog. The afternoon raised $1,864. 

Auction
The 2018 CCC Auction with the theme of “Carnaval” was held on April 7 at Tri-Con. 
The evening raised $30,338.08, significantly more than any auction in the past ten years 
(with the exception of the 2016 40th anniversary gala and auction). Around 135 people 
attended the event, which was led by auction co-chairs Tara Martin and Lindsey 
Dempsey. 

Spring Fundraiser 
On April 29, 2018, CCC hosted a family concert featuring Radius Ensemble performing 
an internationally-focused family program. The event was supported by a grant from the 
Concord Cultural Council. 

This report lists gifts received between July 1, 2017 and 

June 30, 2018.  Every effort has been made to ensure 

that all of our donors are listed accurately. Should you 

find any errors or omissions, please accept our sincere 

apologies and notify CCC Development Coordinator 

Jennifer Saxe on (978) 369-6790.  CCC thanks parent 

Thomas Doherty for designing this Report of Giving.



2017-2018 Concord Children’s Center 
Annual Appeal Supporters

We are grateful to the members of the CCC community who contributed 
$17,835.66 to the 2017-2018 Annual Appeal. Each gift benefited our children, 
teachers, staff, and school. 

Current Families 
Anonymous
Nina & Jason Abelowitz
Robin & Edward Ahigian
Elizabeth & Scott Akehurst-Moore
Kristen & Jason Andrews
Yan Au & Esther Winkler-Au 
Mike Besserer & Cory Ferguson
Caroline & Sam Bigelow
Hannah Brown & Jeff Goodrich
Vanessa & Joseph Bullard
Candice & Patty Campbell*
Brianne & Nick Carter
Andresa Andrade & Claudiney 
Chaves
Maura Clarke & Kareem Talhouni
Michelle & Drew Clemens
Kate & Daniel Connolly
Ruth & Brian Cruise
Mark & Amanda Daniel
Matt Naples & Caitlin Connor
Greg & Sharlene Dorothy
Kara & Robert Dyer 
Hannah Flint & Dan Eder
Jeanne Triant & Craig Estes
Brian Farber & Kate Dodson
Aline Fattori

Chris & Jackie Finn
Elizabeth & Matthew Frank
Jenn & Matt Frizzell
Peter Gallagher & Holly Miller
Gretchen & Jason Grant
Teresa & Pam Hale
Megan & Ron Holsinger
Adam & Whitney Jackson
Nick Jones & Eliza Auerbach
Basak Ulker Karbeyaz & Ersel 
Karbeyaz
Adel Karkour & Jennifer Garcia 
Sven & Heather Karlson
Betsy & Ryan Keller
Linda Nieman & Nate Kemp
Lynda Ferrari & Wilson Kerr
John Kinsman & Lindsay 
McConchie
Suzanne & Ryan Koller
Mona Cui & Liwu Kuang
Karen Lai & Eric Kuo
Karen & Michael Lennon
Wenjun Kuai & Xipeng Liu
Alex & Sherry Lublin
John Madden & Audrey McArdle 
Emily & Sergio Magno
Tara & Ian Martin

Ben & Katharine Matys
Patrick & Becky McCullough
Halley & William McIlwain
Dan McIntyre & Alenka Zeman 
David Millar & Erin Broderick-Millar
Brian Murphy 
Kerry & Spencer Norton
Melissa & John O'Neill
James & Mauray Overall
Alison & Paul Parker
Martin & Lara Pitwood
Jennifer & Bill Querbes
Carrie & Jonathan Rankin
Bethany & Erich Renner



Current Families Continued
Jennifer & Justin Routhier
Campbell & Siobhan Rowe
Emily & Wesley Rush
Patrick Sedney & Grace Giles
Laura & Terry Sherman
Leah & Gabriel Small
Ashley & Erik Solen
Jason & Robin Springer
Yumi & Jeff Suarez
Mary & Matt Taylor
Erin Migausky & Christopher Terry
Lindsay & Dan Torgersen
Tai Tran & Jacqueline Tung
Rali Tufts
Carmen Welton
Stephen & Katherine Wilson
Michelle & Patrick Wilson
Karian & Vincent Wong
Andrew & Amy Wood
Paul Zinn & Sarah Kaufman 

Staff
Anne Doherty
Melissa Gallo
Pat & Peter Nelson

Friends
Sten Lofgren & Sarah Lopez
Jacquelin & Robert Apsler

Corporations
Oracle Corporation
Roche Diagnostics 
Swing Design
UnitedHealth Group

Alumni Families 
Susan & Bill Adams
Wendy Angus & Kelli Kirshtein 
Kellie & David Anjoorian
Demi & Rob Ayres
Faith & Stephan Bader
Kathleen Bailey & Richard Wells
Amantha & Jason Butler
Jonathan Campbell & Cathy Hahn
David Carter & April Robb 
David & Susan Clark
Susan Corbett & Pete Masters
Michael Dettelbach & Holly Rothermel
Pamela Gannon & David Douglas
Mary & Jonathan Ells
Mike Farber & Carolyn Wilkins 
Frank Feist & Sarah Gates 
Hao Feng & Jenny Wang
Paul & Devra Feshbach-Meriney
Andrew Fletcher & Jennifer Saxe* 
Patricia & Andrew Goldstein
Susan & David Hegarty*
Amy Kelly
Susan & Chris Ledoux
Kathy & Steve Manero*
Patty & Chris Popov
Naomi & Michael Rosenfeld
Sunny Skaria & Tesmol George
Carolyn & Eric Stein
Tom Tarpey & Carolyn King 
Jennifer & Marc Ubaldino

* Current CCC teacher or staff member 



Upcoming Events 

Sunday, February 10, 2019, for this year’s skating party

Saturday, March 30, 2019, for our 2019 auction! 

Thank You!
CCC is greatful to everyone who supported us through 
a gift to the Annual Appeal durring the 2017-2018 
school year. Please consider a gift to this year’s Fund 
for CCC (formerly the Annual Appeal)!

Concord Children’s Center
1300 Main Street
Concord MA 01742


